
 

 

 

SUPREME COURT OF TASMANIA  
  

CIRCULAR TO PRACTITIONERS  
  

No 6 of 2020  24 April 2020  

COVID-19 and Burnie District Registry  
  

Due to the extension of specific social isolation restrictions in north-western Tasmania 

announced by the Tasmanian Government today, the Chief Justice has approved the 

temporary physical closure of the Burnie Supreme Court registry between 24 April 

2020 and 3 May 2020.     

While the Burnie registry will not be open to the public, court business may be 

conducted by audio/videolink proceedings during that time in the discretion of the 

relevant Judge.  

Electronic filing of documents can continue to be undertaken at - 

eFiling.SupremeCourt.Burnie@supremecourt.tas.gov.au  

All other enquiries can be directed to the Supreme Court Registries at Launceston, 

ph: 6777 2873 or Hobart, ph: 6165 7459.  

We apologise for any inconvenience.  

   

Jim Connolly  

Registrar  

  

 


